PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday August 12th 2015 

7pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

Present: Chris Cant, Christine Sutherland, Geoff Rockcliffe-King, Joan Robinson, John Bodger, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson.

Apologies: Heather Heron, Nigel Jenkins. (Peter Ward’s apologies received later)
Declaration of Interest 
Chris Cant declared an interest as his business receives funds from the Sustain Eden projects.
Membership
Barbara Daniel was accepted into membership and her certificate was signed.
Accounts (Chris)

Acceptance of the accounts for the year to 31st March 2015 was proposed by Peter, seconded by John and unanimously agreed. 
AGM
This will be held at Geoff’s on Wednesday 16th September. Members have already been notified of the date but an agenda needs to be sent out. 3 directors need to stand down but may be re-elected. Christine will check the procedures re nomination and election of new directors and will ask the existing directors whether they wish to continue.

Resourceful Communities project (Christine) 

We have agreed to take this Cumbria County Council project forward. We now have until the end of March 2015 to run 5 events. Most of these will be in early 2016 as we already have other events in the autumn. Also Joan will be away from Sept 16th to Jan 6th and she is taking the lead on the food-sharing and growing events. We need to recruit 3 households to take part – Christine emailed the mailing list which produced one family of volunteers so we need to try to recruit 2 more. Christine will send out updated info re freebies.
Planned events
Give and Take event - Freegle Give and Take Day (Chris)

This will be on Saturday October 3rd at Shap Old Courthouse, 10 till 2. Usual format of a Freegle event but will compare with CCC leaflet so that we can give feedback on the leaflet.
Community Café events - Stone Soup Day and Tuesday Soup Days (Joan)

Stone Soup Day will be on Saturday February 6th at the Salvation Army, Penrith and soup days every Tuesday during February and March. Usual format (most of the soup is made beforehand) but this time people will be asked to bring along surplus veg etc to be used for the following session, or to drop it off at Mencap (Mencap make much of the Tuesday soup).
Grow Your Own and Composting event - Seedy Saturday (Joan)

Saturday March 12th at the Salvation Army, Penrith. Date chosen to coincide with fortnightly SA coffee morning. Based on the usual Seedy Saturday format but with extra activities re composting, demonstration of composting bins etc in side room.

Other possible events
Toy Swap (Chris/Christine)

Christine has tried to contact Eden Little Friends who run the toddler music group at the Quaker Meeting House but we think their main organizer is on holiday. Hoping to liaise with them to agree best date and venue, and to publicise. Possibly January, at either the Quaker Meeting House or Eden Arts.
Nappuchino event (to encourage parents to use real nappies not disposables) (Christine)

As above – waiting for feedback from Eden Little Friends. They run a weekly Thursday-afternoon session for parents with young babies so we might be able to run this event there.

Fix-it or Upcycling event (Nigel?)

In principle it seems a good idea to encourage people to mend things but we are not sure about the practicalities of this. Maybe we could use the workshop at Impact Housing. However we can’t mend electrical things for people. It was suggested that we contact the Men in Sheds group at Hoff (Alex Chalmers) to see whether they could help. Alternatively maybe they could help us with an upcycling event. Turning pallets into planters? Or making hedgehog houses? (see below). We agreed to ask Nigel to look into this.

Other events this autumn
Tree Whisperers project (Christine)

The exhibition at St Andrews is planned for Friday 18th September to Wednesday 7th October and volunteers may be needed to help putting it up. No further news on the treeplanting in November as Emma has been out of action. Christine hopes this will go ahead but hasn’t heard whether CAfS agreed to this use of any money left in the budget.
Apple Day at Acorn Bank

Sunday October 11th. PACT stall as usual. Volunteers welcome!
Hedgehog House Making (Chris)

A suggestion that we might do this as part of ‘Wild about Gardens’ week, Oct 26th to Nov 1st, ie half term. Chris spoke to people on the RSPB stall at Penrith on a Plate and they said they might be able to run a workshop for us. However we await confirmation from our contact’s manager. Malcolm expressed interest in helping with this.

Other possible events/projects in the Spring?
The Breaking and Sharing of Bread (Joan)

Joan suggests this event, to be held at the Salvation Army, Penrith, to involve and connect the families of different nationalities that she has contact wit, particularly in that part of Penrith. Another Community Café event but might be held in April to spread things out a bit. Joan will talk to the families she knows to assess whether it should be March or April and lunchtime or evening.
Bee-friendly project 

Joan met someone from Penrith Beekeepers who told her that they had access to funding (£4,000) for bee-friendly projects. Suggestions included planting lupins on a bank beside the A66 – Peter S will investigate who owns the land, access and permissions required. He volunteers to grow lupins from seed and Joan can get plug plants cheaply, she also has 20 bulb planters. We might get schoolchildren involved, eg North Lakes School. Alternatively bee-friendly flowers might be planted in ‘waste land’ off Myers Lane or beside Gilwilly Beck, near the pond. (Research after the meeting suggests that lupins are not particularly bee-friendly so we should consider other plants.)
Beanstalk project (Chris) 

Eddy Allen at Impact Housing asked Chris for our reaction to a proposed project trying to tackle childhood obesity by engaging with parents and children in playgroup settings to promote healthy eating. The project will only go ahead if they can get funding. One strand of the project is about growing vegetables and they would pay PACT to provide activities such as Give Peas a Chance. We agree to tell Eddy that we are supportive in principle.

We shared information about other similar projects done with primary-age children and Chris will pass this information on to Eddy.
Next meeting
AGM September 16th at Geoff’s: White Gables, Wordsworth Street, Penrith

